SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 23 Apr. 2009
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Tania Galligan called the meeting to order at 5:19pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Sheila Schroeder, Lindsay Acterberg, John Lee, Ellen Domine, Joe Tyrrell, Jessica Olive, Yue Yang, OFO, SGA Execs, Ron Ronnenberg, Tessa Pieper, Ryan Conohan, Matt Kehl, Tania Galligan
III. Recognition of Guests – Dan Cibulka- PEAC; Brittany Kassner- OFO in training; Josh Braun- GTP.
IV. Approval of Agenda- Matt motioned to add SGA Garden request as an action item. Andy seconded. Matt called the question. Andy acclimated. Joe motioned to approve. Andy seconded. Matt called the question. Andy acclimated. 
V. Approval of Minutes- Andy motioned to approve the minutes for April 2 and 9. Matt seconded. Joe called the question. Lindsay acclimated. 
VI. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $8,149.15 and small org is $1000.00
b. Senate: Meeting May 4

c. SGA Exec: Last Senate meeting May 4. We passed the constitutional change. Some may affect SUFAC first handedly.
d. Good Time Programming: Ben Bailey will be here this weekend. Tickets are open to the public so make sure you get your free student ticket.
e. Vice Secretary: We had approved the WGBX request for plaques for their awards ceremony. Revised bylaws were in the mailboxes. GB Nites is tonight until 1am. 
f. Secretary:  All org budgets are going to be recycled. Let me know if you would like them. Last meeting is April 30.
VII. Discussion Items
a. PEAC Reallocation: we are requesting funds for an event that we would like to take place during Earth week. We have various events that take place both on campus and around the city. We would like to request $400 be reallocated to an event that we would hold this year that was allocated last year for food and a speaker. We are sponsoring a band at an event called Eco Jam that will be taking place off campus on Friday. Andy asked if they needed it to be an immediate action item. Yes, we will need to get the contract done tomorrow morning with Grant Winslow. Yue asked where it would be held. It will be at the Holiday Inn. Matt asked if the cost of the entire concert would be $400 or just a section. Just one band. Andy asked if they would be charging community members. Yes, there is a $5 cover charge. Matt asked where the money would go. It would go toe the Green Bay Earth Week committee. Matt asked how attendance was in the past. It was good, we had roughly 100 members. 
b. SGA UPass Request: We are requesting $500 for the UPass contract. Half is from segregated fees and the other half would come from the increase in parking. It has been increased to $2 per semester or $4 for the entire year. It takes 3 rides to pay for itself on the bus system. We have been doing this for a year now. You just take your ID and show it to the bus driver. Gas prices are lower so they have been decreasing a bit. We want to keep doing this because we have a base number for next year and it would be good PR for the university. We will be sending out letters, Channel 20 will be doing some presentations as well. They will be providing two additional bus shelters for the riders and bus advertisements for UWGB. They are going to try and make it quicker for students by minimizing some of the routes. Matt asked if there were any more recent numbers. It takes a while to get all the numbers and it is on a clicker system so we should be able to get the numbers that are more recent by the end of the month or the end of next month. Matt asked what they have been hearing from students or did they do any surveys. They heard quite a bit by word of mouth and shelters are a big thing. 
c. Org Budget Guidelines- Chris asked if it would be possible for the chair and vice chair to be given more power to decide whether or not the $500 and $1000 budgets should be brought to the board. Joe stated that he felt it was important that the board see every budget no matter the cost. It is important that we see and know what the orgs are doing. There has been concerns with the construction and how it would affect bus times or delays. Lynsy asked if there would be anything done to show the difference of professors or students. No, they are not that evolved with the clicker system yet, and they all have the same card. Tessa asked if there have been many complaints. Yes, the time is a big thing for students. Matt asked how you would base your success of the program. We are getting a good deal and as long as students are using the bus they would be improving. Matt asked if they had discussed the idea of joining with St. Norbert’s for the program. They dropped out on us at the last minute and they are currently waiting to hear the numbers so they could possibly join again next year. Matt asked if there has been talk about getting funding from other programs besides the segregated fees and parking passes. The sustainability group had talked about joining in. 
Jessica motioned to make PEAC an immediate action item. Sheila seconded. Lynsy called the question. Roll call vote passed 10-1-0.
d. SUFAC Bylaws- we would like to talk about the revisions that we did last week to discuss the changes. There were things added to improve the bylaws for years to come. The chair and vice chair have a $500 cap that they can approve and they can decide if they should bring it to the board between $500-1000. They can also approve a $100 contingency request and bring the results to the board the next meeting. The reallocation request was also looked at and improved. 
VIII. Action Items
a. UWGB Optimist Club- Matt motioned to approve. Sheila seconded. Sheila called the question. Andy objected. He was curious if there were any problems that it is debt. It was incurred but not yet due. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 10-0-1.
b. WGBX committed request- Sheila motioned to approve. Andy seconded. Matt stated that because there is voicemail available by the union we should just take out the answering machine. Matt asked if we built into the guidelines the idea about technology for the orgs. Yes, the guideline was already approved. Lynsy stated that we weren’t approving it if it wasn’t vital to the function of the org. Ellen stated that because they went to the conference in Madison they found out the internet radio is kind of the new frontier. Andy stated he really like it much but he’s not sure we should cut it all out. Sheila motioned to enter committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Andy acclimated. Enter at 5:57. Andy motioned to exit committee of the whole. Matt seconded. Matt called the question. Matt acclimated. Exit at 6:07. Andy called the question. Matt objected. Matt friendlied the new total of $330. Sheila accepted. Sheila called the question. Roll call vote failed 7-3-1. Matt hoped the nays could speak to their motion. Andy stated that it is not critical for daily function of their org. Andy stated it didn’t make sense to give them a few microphones or headphones if they didn’t get the other objects requested.
c. SGA Garden Request- Andy motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Lynsy motioned to enter committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Joe acclimated. Enter at 6:11. Andy motioned to exit committee of the whole. Jessica seconded. Andy called the question. Lindsay acclimated. Ended at 6:27. Matt friendlied the new total of $500 to Andy. Andy accepted. Matt called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-2.
d. PEAC reallocation- Andy motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Andy stated that overall it is fine. It is off campus but they are charging. Matt stated there was a $5 cover charge and it will be put in an account for the following year for Earth day. Matt stated he is ok with the program on the ground that is in contribution to Earth week. Matt stated it will need a 2/3 majority due to the time. Joe asked if there were any other issues. No. Andy called the question. Roll call vote passed 10-0-1.
IX. Announcements- Last meeting is next week. Matt stated that we will also have at-large applications available for next year. SGA passed through the constitution that their budget be approved by Senate. Lynsy stated that because there was no process the ad-hoc was dropped and there was no process set- up.
X. Adjournment- Tania entertained the motion to adjourn. Yue motioned to adjourn. Lindsay seconded. Jessica called the question. Matt acclimated. Adjourn at 6:34.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
PAGE  
2

